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Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

January 17, 2012

Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Jim Wells, Judy Rich, Karen Ober and Bob Veloski

Absent:  

At 6:48 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order

Minutes


Jim Wells made a motion to approve the minutes of January 3, 2012, 2nd by Judy Rich, Discussion:  Karen Ober noted that she abstained from the vote of the Town Clerk/Tax Collector Budget, all were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence


None

Review of Financial Report


Financial report available dated January 3, 2012, to report for November and December.  Actual report dated January 9, 2012.  Not reviewed

New Business

DPW/TRANSFER STATION, Johnny VanTassel DPW Director


Johnny Van Tassel met with the budget committee to review the budget for the DPW.  Johnny has just taken the position and the budget presented tonight was composed by ongoing DPW Director John Thayer.  Johnny reports his concerns with the budget as it is presented this evening is that the Temp help line, 4312.120 was reduced and he feels that level funding this would allow him the flexibility in the summer and winter to hire people for temporary instances here and there.  In addition, the Overtime, 4312.140 was decreased by $5,000 and since this is for next year, he would like to see the line back at $35K.

Katy Wells made a motion to put line 4312.140 back to $35,000, 2nd by Karen Ober vote: 4 yes Jim abstained.  Motion passes.

Katy Wells made a motion to accept the DPW budget at $695,399, 2nd by Judy Rich all were in favor.


Johnny Van Tassel also reviewed the transfer station budget.  The discussion was over viewing the single stream process and the recycling as well as disposal costs.  Karen Ober made a motion to accept the Transfer Station budget at $134,721, 2nd by Judy Rich all were in favor.

POLICE DEPARTMENT, Steve Hankard Chief


Chief Hankard met with the budget committee to review the budget for the Police Department.  Chief notes that line 4210.635, Gasoline this budget cycle is going to go over budget due to the recent increase in the gas prices; therefore, he has increased the budget line for next budget cycle.  Chief reports he will need new bulletproof vest and discussion of the new line of police vehicles for future reference, the Ford Interceptor.  Karen Ober made a motion to accept the Police Department for $400,924, 2nd by Judy Rich all were in favor.

Other Business


Chair Leighton open the discussion for filling of the vacancy on the board.  Chair reports Tim Lang contacted him and could not be present tonight, but is interested in filling the vacancy.


Also, resident Nick Orgettas was present and is interested in filling the vacancy.  Mr. Orgettas stated he has 34 years running a business and is retried and has worked for the Town of Brookline.


After discussion by the members present, Jim Wells made a motion to nominate Tim Lang to the budget committee vacancy, 2nd by Judy Rich, vote: 3 yes  1-no and 1 abstained. Motion passes. 

 Chair Leighton will contact Tim and let him know.

 Other

None

Adjourn


At 8:42 pm, Jim Wells made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Judy Rich all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells

Budget Committee Member and Secretary

Next meeting February 7, 2012 @ 6:30pm


